
The Honorable Todd A. Snitchler, Chairman 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 

March 2, 2012

RE: Construction Notification 
Case No. 12-0833-EL-BNR Hanging Rock Station Expansion

Dear Chairman Snitchler:

In accordance with Rules 4906-5-02 and 4906-11-02, Ohio Administrative Code 
(“OAC”), AEP Ohio Transmission Company (“AEP Transco”), submits this Construction 
Notification.  The expected start date of for the construction of this project is late April 
2012.  

As required by Rule 4906-11-02(C), AEP has submitted a copy of this Construction 
Notification to the chief executive officer of each municipal corporation and county and 
the head of each public agency charged with protecting the environment or of planning 
land use in the area in of the proposed project.  Please find attached copies of cover 
letters that have been submitted to the Lawrence County Commissioners, and the 
Hamilton Township Trustees.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully Submitted,

  //s/  Erin C. Miller ____
Erin C. Miller, Counsel 

Attachments 

American Electric Power
1 Riverside Plaza
Columbus, OH  43215
ecmiller1@aep.com

Erin C. Miller
Contract Attorney

(614) 716-1637    PHONE
(614) 716-2975    FAX
(614) 230-9078    CELL
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